Minutes of the Special Town Board Meeting of the Town of Arietta held October 24, 2022 at the Piseco Community Hall, commencing at 5:00pm.

Roll Call Others Present

Chris Rhodes- Supervisor- present Sarah Rudes-present Jacquelyn Grier-present Christy Wilt-present Doug Stobo- absent Craig Small – Highway Superintendent

Purpose of this meeting was a Budget Workshop and any other town business.

A motion to bring to the regular meeting a resolution regarding the line items change and what was added. A motion was offered by Sarah Rudes and seconded by Christy Wilt. All board members in attendance were in favor. Motion passed.

Supervisor Rhodes reported there will be a meeting at the Lake Pleasant Court House regarding the Wayne Smith Road emergency communications tower on 10/25/2022 at 4:00 pm. All are welcome to attend. A discussion followed.

Committees:

Sarah Rudes- continue to follow the Poplar Point Campsite updates.

Jacqui Grier-continue to get information on the Frontier Building lease and street lights.

Christy Wilt-continue to see what activities for adults and youth can be added to the Arietta/Piseco calendar to use our facilities to their potential.

Chris Rhodes- multiple projects to continue to oversee.

Craig Small- brought some ideas-information regarding a small cell tower that the Lake Pleasant Highway Department has on their salt building and wonders if it would be something Arietta may want to look at for the future.

Old Business:

The increase to the 2023 Budget amounts will be presented at the regular meeting 0n 11/7/2022 for adoption.

At this time Supervisor Rhodes asked for a motion to pay the bills as presented. Motion was offered by Sarah Rudes and seconded by Jacqui Grier All board members in attendance were in favor. Motion passed

There were no public comments.

Supervisor Rhodes asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting Motion made by Jacqui Grier Seconded by Christy Wilt. All members were in favor

Next regular meeting will be November 7, 2022. Meeting adjourned at 5:17 pm Respectfully submitted,

Laura Morehouse, Town Clerk